
June 1st , 2021 

To Ms. Jenine Camilleri, 

225 E. Columbia Ave. 
Pontiac, Michigan 48340 

248. 706.6111 / Fax: 248. 706.6110 

On April 28th, 2021, we were notified of a complaint regarding dust originating from our 

property at 225 E. Columbia Ave., Pontiac Ml. 

On that day Dani's Transport Inc. was indeed struggling to maintain control due to multiple 

factors, high winds in the area, and a COVID outbreak in that location that affected both our 

yard and shop teams. Three employees were out for over two weeks (April 16th-May 2nd). 

Normally our mechanics fill in for yard sweeping and watering during our yard maintenance 

persons' absence. Unfortunately, he was in contact with the mechanics in our shop and all were 

affected. 

We have made alternative coverage plans, including our manager to act as a backup in extreme 

circumstances. During our corrective action session, it was also discussed the water fill is slow 

and the broom was not as efficient as other equipment options. We purchased and set up a 

1 0,000-gallon holding tank to have additional water during dry days. We also are renting a 

better-suited broom until we purchase a new unit. We have been looking into other additional 

controls but they are reliant on additional water supply from the city of Pontiac. 

Our new controls have resolved the dust issues and we will continue to improve our process. If 

you have any questions, you can feel free to contact me directly. 

Sincerely, 

Jeremy Raymo 

Operations Manager 

Dani's Transport, Inc. 

22S £ Columbia Ave. 

Pontiac, Ml 48340 

Cell (810)343-0176 

Jraymo@danitransport.com 


